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Education for a beginning. . . Values for a lifetime.




“Pace et Bene* Peace and Goodness.”

“Miracles can happen when hearts are touched.” John Baptist deLaSalle 

"Let it be known to all who enter here, that Jesus Christ is the reason for this school, the unseen but ever present teacher in all its classes, the model of its faculty and the inspiration for its students."










November 14, 2012
Dear Parents and Guardians,
Please keep our Confirmation candidates in your prayers. They will be receiving the sacrament on Friday evening at 7:00 p.m. 

Family Mass and Women’s Club Bake Sale this Sunday:  Please consider attending the 10:00 a.m. mass as a family this coming Sunday. In addition to the bake sale the Parish Council will be offering coffee and light refreshments following mass. 

All parents and guardians are invited to attend our Thanksgiving Prayer Service on Tuesday, November 20 at 2:00 p.m.  We will be celebrating the many gifts we have received and collecting non-perishable food for local food pantries. Several of our classes have prepared special parts of the service. Our classes will be eating lunch with their faith partners and the faculty in celebration of Thanksgiving on Tuesday as well. If your child is ordering the special entrée on that day please get the form in as soon as possible. 
Thanks to Mrs. Ewen for her part in presenting what we learned at the Common Core ELA seminar and to Mrs.  Donovan for keeping our faculty in the loop on the Parent Ambassadors program. I was pleased by the response of the staff and look forward to further exploration of this new trend in education. Thanks to the Advent Committee for their preparation of our celebration of this liturgical season.  

You are welcome to attend any of the Parish/School liturgies which are usually on Wednesday at 8:30 a.m. We are planning special liturgies for the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe (December 12) and a traditional Filipino celebration of Simbang Gabi on December 17.
Thanks to our parents and friends who chaperoned the Halloween Dance. They were: Monica Woodward, Abraham Martinez, Rebeca Lamadrid and sister, Amelia Yousif, Heather Mulchrone, Colleen Brown, 

Alma Palomares, Glady Mae Andalis, Annie Benz, Julianne Migely, Nancy Flatsousiss, Christina Ochoa and friend, Mike Hench and Mr. and Mrs. Ho Khan.  A huge thank you to Claudia Moorehouse for chairing this event. 

Congratulations to the winners of the Respect Life essay and poster contest: Claire Murphy, Hannah Isaac, Christine Lichauco, Sebastian deGalicia, Gabriela Jule, Christopher Troyke, Elenor Herena, Mykola Sison, Maggie McNabb, and Denny Paskali. 
We are in the process of completing our database for SchoolReach. Thanks to Mr. Hirsch, Mrs. Wolf and Mr. Walter for assisting in this process. Mrs. Wolf, Mr. Hirsch and I took our final training last Tuesday and Mr. Walter has been working diligently on getting our Excel database in the correct format to interface with SchoolReach.  We hope to do a test announcement/notification in the very near future. 
Coaches and Volunteers: Volunteers/Coaches are required by Archdiocesan policy to complete a file, which includes: Form 7703 Archdiocesan Application for Employment or Volunteer Service 




     Criminal Background Check –eAppsDB – online application 

                                          CANTS 689 form (Child Abuse and Neglect Tracking System) 

                                          Code of Conduct: read signed and dated 

                                          Safe Environment Training: Virtus/Protecting God’s Children and Youth 

We appreciate the gifts of time and talent our volunteers offer to the students of Saint Hilary School.  If you have completed this process last year or before last year you need only to renew the CANTS form. We will be doing a follow-up on this within the first weeks of school.            

Emergency Closing /Cold Weather 

Cold weather: Students will be kept in for indoor recess when the temperature is below 25 degrees (actually or with wind chill) or in wet rainy/snowy conditions. Please make sure your child comes prepared to go outdoors – gloves, scarf, hat or hood. This is especially true of those who are door holders and on patrol. 

Emergency closing information will be announced on WBBM Radio Newsradio 78 and WGN Radio 720. The television stations to watch are CBS Channel 2 Chicago, Channel 5, ABC Channel 7 Chicago, WGN Morning News, Fox Thirty Two and CLTV News. On line you may access information at www.EmergencyClosings.com.   Our website www.sthilarychicago.org will also have closing information. 

We will close if the Archdiocese closes and if CPS closes – extremely rare events. We can close locally at the Principal’s discretion but remember I am coming from 30 miles west and conditions can vary greatly. Barring events such as the big snow of ’67, we will most likely remain open. You should choose, based on your own judgment and situation, whether or not to keep your child(ren) home. 
Dates to Remember 
11/16/2012  Confirmation   7:00 Church 

11/18/2012  Family Mass 

11/20/2012  Thanksgiving Prayer Service 2:00 p.m.

11/21/Thanksgiving Break 

11/22/2012  Happy Thanksgiving 

11/23/2012 Thanksgiving Break

 11/26/2012  Expo setup Gym 

11/27/2102  Science Expo – Gym 
12/4/2012 Board of Specified Jurisdiction Meeting 7:00 Rectory 

12/5/2012  Faculty and Staff Meeting  1:45 Dismissal 

12/6/2012  Band and Chorus Concert  7:00 GYM 

12/11/2012  Advent Reconciliation Service with First Reconciliation for Grade 2

12/12/2012  Our Lady of Guadalupe Celebration   8:10  Reenactment  8:30 Mass 

12/16/2012  Christmas Concert  Grades 4-8  Church 

12/18/2012  Christmas Concert Grades Prek-3  Gym 7:00 p.m. 

12/19/2012  Mass  Simbang Gabi Celebration ( School ) 

12/20/2012  Parish Christmas Concert 

12/21/2012  Half day  11:30 dismissal 

Christmas Break      December 24-January 6 
1/7/2013  Classes resume 
See the Peek of the Week sheet for additional dates. 

Sincerely,

Michael G. Neis 
Michael G. Neis
Principal

PAGE  
1

